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Notice of Intended Action 
 

Department of Human Resources intends to promulgate the administrative rules below, 
pursuant to the authority vested in Department of Human Resources in A.S.C.A. § 4.1002 
and A.S.A.C. § 4.0102. In summary, these changes will repeal outdated pay scales in the 
administrative code. 
 
A.S.C.A. § 7.1001 mandates that “A compensation plan shall be established for the career 
service.”  It does not require the compensation plan to be a promulgated rule.  It is the 
intent of the Governor to publish a compensation plan that will be in effect on July 1, 2021.   
 
Interested persons who wish to submit comments or request a hearing on this matter may 
submit comments in person to Liupapa Avauli, Department of Human Resources A.P. 
Lutali Executive Office Building, 2nd Floor or by mail to A.P. Lutali Executive Office 
Building, 2nd Floor, Pago Pago, AS 96799 by June 7, 2021.  
 

Proposed Rule 001-2021 
 

 

Section 1: Repeal of A.S.A.C. § 4.0407 
 
A.S.A.C. § 4.0407, as promulgated by Rule 10-81, eff 29 Jul 81, is repealed in its entirety. 
 

Section 2:  Effective Date 

Sections 1 of this rule shall become effective on July 1, 2021. 

  


